April 15, 2014

NAMI Education Meeting

6:30-7:30 at Grand Rapids Library
Topic: 
“Actions from Community Conversations on Mental Health”
Holly Downing convened the meeting and welcomed all. May is Mental Health month and there are many things planned for the month. Fliers were available for distribution.  Holly announced that there will not be an educational meeting in May, but the support group will meet. 

Overview of tonight’s topic: Several issues related to mental health were identified during our “Community Conversations” in October, 2013.  Five groups were identified and reported progress at the January 21, 2014, NAMI Education Meeting. The groups decided to meet quarterly, and convened tonight to report further progress. 
I. Stigma

This group sets goals to have more people with mental illness speaking out about their experience and sharing the “Make It OK” campaign.

There was no report presented from the group on Stigma; however, the group and others are working on education around stigma, and recovery programs. 
II. GAPS in treatment (early intervention)

This group planned to look into local acute care options including crisis beds for children and adults, early intervention and commitments, and increased funds for early treatment.

Barb Norman reported that this group has been meeting and the main focus has been on Early Intervention.   They are looking for support from the county, and Sherry Jokinen, Local Advisory Council, is requesting letters of support explaining what we are looking at and why.

Tom Gaffney also reported on the Early Intervention. He commented that there are no statistics if 90 days is long enough; however, Early Intervention is very crucial before a person gets sicker. Civil commitment can be pursued after the Early Intervention.  The drawback is the re-work the county would have to do.  Tom indicated that it seems like Early Intervention is moving forward. 
Tom Gaffrey informed all about an upcoming Assist Training for Suicide Prevention and Recognizing the Signs.  This will be held at the Assembly of God Church April 28 and 29 and May 12 and 13.  This is open the public and the contact is Connie at 256-1683. 

III. GAPS in treatment (after contact with institutional setting)

This group aimed to explore support systems for people after discharge from jail, or hospital through step-down programs or peer supports.

Lucus Thompson was present and reported there has been no RAPT meeting since January; however a meeting is scheduled for April 16 to touch base.   More to come on RAPT.
Lucas said the Sheriff has expanded the mental health hours for the jail – an increase of a total of 12 hours a week. This is for the on-call physician and the mental health nurse practitioner.  
Other: PTSD training will be held in Bemidji and will consider if training will be offered in Grand Rapids. Continuing with the 8-hour law enforcement mental health course.

IV. Lack of education and understanding about mental illness

This group’s goals were pursing more training for law enforcement, churches, service clubs and schools.

Dan Seward reported. 

· Thursday May 1 – The Big View: “What is that ‘Mental Illness Thing’ Anyway??”  This is hosted by Circle of Support and will be held at the Blandin Foundation from 6:00-8:00. This event is especially for people who don’t know much about mental illness and want to learn. You can email briannaa@itascaco.org to register. 

· Wednesday May7 at Greenway. Sam Miltich and others will be talking to students about mental illness.


This group is making great progress.
V. Not enough involvement by primary care

This group planed to look into training on mental illness for hospital staff & volunteers & more collaboration between primary care providers, chemical dependency & mental health professionals. 


There were no new reports from this group.  Members of the group are exploring options, e.g., being part of a Continuing Medical Education presentation to physicians at Grand Itasca.
Those present voiced they would like to give progress reports at the September 16 NAMI Education meeting. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30.

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Loudon

Interim Secretary, 

Grand Rapids NAMI 

